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ALTS PRAISES SUPREME COURT DECISION OPPOSING US WEST’S BID TO OFFER LONG DISTANCE WITH QWEST

WASHINGTON, DC, FEBRUARY 28, 2000 – The Association for Local Telecommunications Services (ALTS) today praised the U.S. Supreme Court for forbidding US WEST from selling long distance service as part of a marketing deal with Qwest Communications.  The decision is in line with ALTS’ argument that such marketing arrangements violate the Telecom Act’s ban on Bell companies offering long distance prior to obtaining the approval of the Federal Communications Commission (FCC) under Section 271. 

“The U.S. Supreme Court decision confirms that Regional Bell Operating Companies (RBOCs) may only enter long distance after opening their local markets,” said John D. Windhausen, Jr., President of ALTS, the leading national trade association representing facilities-based competitive local exchange carriers (CLECs).  “US WEST has clearly lagged behind other RBOCs in market-opening, and we hope that this will compel US WEST to abide by the law.”

Bell companies are required to obtain permission from the FCC under Section 271 of the Telecom Act before they can offer long distance service.  US WEST has not been approved to offer such service because it has failed to completely open its local markets to competition. 

“This is a victory for both the competitive phone industry and consumers in the Western market,” said Kim Kirby, ALTS’ Vice President of State Affairs.  “As a result of this decision, CLECs now have a strong incentive to boost investment in high-speed broadband services and facilities that benefit consumers.”

ALTS is the leading national industry association whose mission is to promote facilities-based local telecommunications competition. Created in 1987, ALTS has offices in Washington, D.C. and Irvine, California and now represents almost 200 companies that build, own, and operate competitive local networks. For more information on ALTS, contact Crawford Public Relations at 703-318-5460, or visit the ALTS Web site at www.alts.org.
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